FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. The total spend on temporary accommodation by private sector supplier in the 2023/24 financial year (01/04/2023 to 31/03/2024), categorised as follows:
- Private sector accommodation leased by the local authority.
- Nightly paid, privately managed accommodation, self-contained.
- Bed and breakfast hotels (including shared annexes). I.e., not self-contained.
Note: If it is too time consuming and costly to break down the spend into these three categories, then please just provide the total for each private sector supplier. To be clear, I am asking for both the name of the supplier and the total spend. Ideally, the suppliers would be arranged according to which of the three categories of accommodation they provide.

2. Please can you provide the total number of current temporary accommodation placements in other local authority districts, broken down according to the name of the local authority district the placements have been made in.

Please provide the information in one excel spreadsheet (it may contain more than one tab if necessary). Please supply the information relating to part 1 of the request in two columns, one with the provider’s business name and one with the total spend over the period. Please supply the information relating to part 2 in two columns, one with the name of the relevant authority and one with the total temporary accommodation placements in that authority’s district.

The Council holds the information you have asked for, please see the attached spreadsheet. 

In terms of the total spend with each bed and breakfast accommodation supplier, the following exemption is applicable:
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

Leicester City Council uses Click Travel to source temporary accommodation for Homelessness Services, Families, and Council Tenants.  The Council is then invoiced on a weekly basis for all accommodation supplied for that week.  These invoices are then processed by the individual service areas and a total payment is taken from their respective budget.  However, this information is not recorded by provider, we do not hold a breakdown of the spend with each.

Staff would be required to trawl through every invoice and extract the payments for each provider. We would also need to factor in any adjustments, such as credit notes etc. There are 352 invoices for 2023/24.  Allowing 10-15 minutes to locate and trawl through each invoice would result in over 60 hours of officer time.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
